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PIKE COUNTY

BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES

February 61,2018 @ Noon
Pike County Health Department

The Pike County Board of Health held their quarterly meeting on February 6, 2018 at noon in the Pike
County Health Department conference room.

Attendees:

Board of Health Members
Briar Johnson, Vice Chairman
Donna Haney, M.D.

Walt McAbee, Chairman
Rodney Hilley

Bobby Blalock

Lynn Vickers

Pike County Health Department Managers/Representatives
Laurie Roberts, RN, County Nurse Manager

Melanie Teel, Office Manager

Ben Trotter, Environmental Health Manager

District 4 Office Representation

Olugbenga Obasanjo, MD

Teresa McDaniel, District Administrator

Duane Fields, District Environmental Health Director

Barbara Stephens, Director of Business Operations

Wendy LeVan, Director of Nursing and Clinical Services/Program Manager

OTHERS

Susie Hammock, Accreditation & QI Coordinator

Chairman Walt McAbee called the meeting to order and provided the Invocation. The minutes from the
October 3rd, 2017 was presented for approval. Lynn Vickers made the motion to approve the minutes as
presented, seconded by Bobby Blalock.



OLDB ESS

New Swimming Pool Rules & Regulations - Motion was made by Vice-Chairman to adopt the new pool
rules and regulations and seconded by Rodney Hilley.

EW BUSINESS

None

TERESA MCDANIEL
FINANCIAL

Teresa provided the financial report. (Narrative attached)

LAURIE ROBERTS
NURSING

Laurie provided the nursing report. (Narrative attached)

BEN TROTTER
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

Ben provided the environmental health report. (Narrative attached)

LAURIE ROBERTS (FOR RYAN SACCUCC])
WIC

Laurie provided the WIC report. (Narrative attached)

DR. E SAN]O
DISTRICT 4/PUBLIC HEALTH

Dr. Obasanjo is still interim District Health Director in Macon District 5-2. Maybe by our next Board of
Health Meeting Macon will have chosen a new Health Director.

Dr. Obasanjo talked about the flu shot. Getting it now you will still get some protection. The rapid flu tests
that are being done are only 60% accurate. If you have all of the symptoms it’s probably the flu. Chairman
Walt McAbee asks when the best time to get a flu shot. Dr. Obasanjo states it is hard to say with the flu
starting earlier and ending later. Dr. Haney stated that Facebook is posting so many negative statements
about the flu shot.

Dr. Obasanjo introduced Susie Hammock our new Accreditation/Quality Improvement Coordinator for
District 4. We should be accredited in the next 20 months and have a submission date in August. We will
keep the board up to date on the process. Once we are accredited it is good for 5 years. In 5 years we will
review and update if needed. No site visit for Re-Accreditation.

SAVE THE DATE

The following are upcoming events:



« Georgia Public Health Association Conference (GPHA) April 4th - 6th, 2018

« District Professional Development Day April 27th, 2018
« Board of Health Training August 2018
« Legislative Session August 2018
« Mercer Leadership Certificate Ceremony August 2018

Also In your packet, you will see the Accreditation, Getting to Know the: Strategic Plan, Community Health

Assessment and Quality Improvement Plan'flyers. The board will continue to see more information being
sent out by the district as we move closer toward Accreditation.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

None

There being no further comments Chairman Walt McAbee made a motion to adjourn at 12:46 p.m,,
seconded by Vice-Chairman Briar Johnson.
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Walt McAbee, Chairman Date

Copies of reports distributed at meeting are available upon request.

The next Pike County Board of Health meeting is scheduled for ncon on May 1%, 2018 at the
Pike County Health Department. :



